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Wed. Nov. 9                 Meeting  @ grange hall      6:30 p.m. 

Thurs. Dec. 8      USDA workshop @ grange hall     4:00 p.m. 

Wed. Dec. 14*               Meeting  @ grange hall      6:30 p.m. 

*Tentative date & time 

What’s happening at our Grange…... 
By Lucette Moramarco, Master 

suncette@ gmail.com, (760) 468-7406 

 

 As a continuation of our support of local 

agriculture, we will be hosting a USDA 

workshop for farmers of 9 acres or less on 

Dec. 8. Representatives of various agencies 

will be here to meet one on one with 

participants to let them know what programs 

are available to help them with issues 

pertaining to their crops. 

 Attached with this newsletter is a draft of 

the flyer we will be posting and passing out to 

feed stores, local groups like the Fallbrook 

Garden Club and Macadamia Society, and the 

high school Ag Dept. We will also have 

coverage in the Village News as well as on 

social media. 

 This is the first workshop to be held in our 

state and plans are to hold it all over 

California with the help of Granges. If you 

know anyone who could benefit from 

attending, please pass on the info. 

       

Secretary’s Report 
Suzy Moramarco, Secretary 

suncette@ gmail.com 

 At our October meeting we obligated 

David & Donnella Varela and son Jacob. 

Their older son Tristan will be obligated at a 

future meeting. The obligation ceremony also 

served as a moving up ceremony from Junior 

Grange for Kendra Donoghue.  

 To celebrate the event, the Donoghues 

brought pizza and salad. The Varelas brought 

mini bundt cakes for dessert. They were 

decorated with grange pennants that Donnella 

and Jacob made.  
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